CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 15, 2008

10:00 A.M.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Bob Hein, and opened with a Moment of Silence.

Beth Kaiser introduced the speaker, Wendy Davis, Outreach Coordinator of the Rehoboth Beach Film Society. She informed us of the Film Festival to be held the second week of November at Rehoboth and other activities of the Society.

BUSINESS MEETING

MINUTES Jack Sparks moved that we dispense with the reading of the Minutes of the June meeting. The motion was seconded and passed without objection.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY Vi Cribb reported Get-Well cards have been sent throughout the summer.

TREASURER'S REPORT Nancy Krail reported that as of September 8, 2008, receipts were \$243.60 from the Gift Shop, expenses of \$52.91 for Activities and Cards. The current balance is \$1,483.58. The report was accepted.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

ACTIVITIES Ruth Barnett, Chairperson, reported that a Line Dancing class has started; Game Night is on Thursday nights. Cadbury has provided us with a Popcorn machine for Movie nights, etc. Residents are asked to join the "Wii Bowling League" on Thursdays at 3:00 p.m. Community concerts and theater productions requiring tickets will be available in October and November. Bus transportation may be available for some of them. If not, perhaps car-pooling can be arranged.

PRORAM Ann Rouse reminded the residents of the lecture by Helena Coban in the Auditorium on September 25 at 1:00 p.m. Her topic will be, "The Shifting Global Balance." A representative of the League of Women Voters will be the speaker for our CALRA meeting in October.

DINING SERVICES Joe DeMul reported the Committee met September 12. If a resident needs speedy service in the dining room because of a scheduled commitment, they may notify the hostess and the waitress staff will accommodate them. All the chairs in the dining room now have wheels, making it easier to move the chair to the table.

GIFT SHOP Joan Thorsen reported new Greeting cards should arrive soon and the shop will have fall floral arrangements and wreaths. Cadbury shirts, caps, and sun visors are also available.

MEMBERSHIP Dick Cleaveland reported 116 units are occupied and 157 residents are living in Cadbury. There are 3 new residents. A sign-up sheet is available for residents to have their birthdays and anniversaries listed on the Website and the Bulletin Board.

LANDSCAPE Lois Nickerson reported that trees will be planted in back of the cottages along Gills Neck Rd. and planting will be done around the pond in back of the East Wing. Cadbury must approve individual plantings. Grass planting will be done soon.

LIBRARY Mildred Wiedmann reported an update on the Library could be found in "Library Lines" in the Newsletter. Dean Hoover has made a magazine rack. Computer classes are continuing. Printed "How-to" directions for various tasks on the computer will be available soon.

OLD BUSINESS Thanks was expressed to Elaine Glisson for her work in coordinating the Dial-A-Ride program, which is proving to be successful.

NEW BUSINESS

NOMINATING COMMITTEE Barbara Cleaveland announced the committee will meet following this meeting. Members interested in serving on the Board are asked to contact the Committee.

NEWSLETTER Pat O'Hanlon, Editor, stated the next issue would be in November.

BONUS Adele Hudson explained the end of the year Employee Bonus that was started last year by CALRA. Each resident will receive a letter concerning contributions. The Board has approved a suggested amount of \$156.00 per resident who moved to Cadbury prior to January 1st 2008. For those who moved to Cadbury during 2008, the amount is \$3.00 per week per person according to length of residency. A schedule will be included with the letter. Adele also suggested we change the name of the Committee to "Employee Appreciation Committee."

HEART WALK Bill Peterson asked residents who are able to participate in the Heart Walk in Georgetown on October 4. Carol Holtzman would like to have a Cadbury Team.

DIRECTORY CALRA will print a Resident Directory. Only a photo and name of the resident will be included. Woody Seamone will take pictures in the Library. Participation is voluntary.

AMENDMENT Jim Bazzoli recommended an amendment to the By-Laws to include representation on the Board by a resident from Assisted Living and the Health Center. President Bob will present the matter to the Board at their next meeting.

Meeting adjourned.

Jeanne Sparks Secretary